

From the City Manager Brandon M. Lovett

This summer, our city crews have once again delivered exceptional results across a range of citywide projects. Notably, our road paving efforts commenced and concluded in June,

with the much-anticipated paving of Thurston Terrace.

In addition to resurfacing Fairway Lane, we successfully connected all homes on Fairway Lane to a newly installed high-density polyethylene (HDPE) water main, which was completed last summer. Furthermore, we saw the long-awaited Route 5 project kick off, with an anticipated completion by this fall. This project will create a new pedestrian corridor extending from Betsinger Road to Sherrill Road.

A heartfelt thank you goes out to Oneida County and County Executive Anthony Picente for their financial partnership through the County Main Street program, which has been instrumental in making these improvements possible.

There are only four green waste collection dates remaining for 2024: September 9, September 23, October 14, and October 28. Homeowners can also drop off green waste at the DPW Garage on Elmwood Place at any time.

Curbside leaf collection is set to begin in late October and will continue into early November. Stay tuned for more details, which will be shared on the City's website, Facebook, and via email blast as the season approaches.

Our Recreation Department is bustling this fall with exciting events and activities! Join us for our Annual Fall Touch-a-Truck event at the CAC on Columbus Day. NFL Flag Football is also making a return this season.

Don't miss Fall Fest on Saturday, September 14th, featuring live music, food trucks, Copper City Brewery, and a spectacular fireworks display.

This year, we faced some challenges with our 54-year-old pool. To address these, we will have a structural engineer assess the pool's condition during the offseason to

understand the necessary repairs better.

Looking ahead, the City is considering resurfacing our tennis, pickleball, and basketball courts in 2025 to ensure they meet the community's needs.

In late fall or early winter, we will host an "All Things Recreation Meeting" at the CAC. This meeting will be an opportunity for residents to share their ideas for recreational programs and learn about the process for organizing events and utilizing City facilities.

As always stay tuned to sherrillrec.com for more details on these events and opportunities!

In June, the City introduced a new street sweeper and invited the community to help name it. We received an impressive three dozen name suggestions. The Commission selected the top names, and the final choice was put to a vote among residents. We're excited to announce that the winning name is Sweeping Beauty.

Additionally, we've received exciting news about the Fire Department's new rescue truck. The cab and chassis are now in, and Stonewell has begun the buildout. We anticipate the new rescue truck will arrive late next summer and will replace our 22-year-old rescue truck, which handles approximately 300 calls per year.

Wishing everyone a joyful fall season! Let's hope we enjoy a few more weeks of summer weather before the full swing of autumn arrives!

Regards,

Brandon M. Loxett

Brandon M. Lovett

Inside

Water, Trash & Green Waste News Page 2
History, Fire, Garden Club, Police News Page 3

Church News & Upcoming Evens Page 4-6

Sherrill-Kenwood Library News

Page 7

Did you get one of these on your door?

Give us a call at City Hall (315) 363-2440 to set up an appointment. The inspection only takes 5 – 10 minutes to complete.





FLUSHING SCHEDULE

Running From September 30th through October 4th, 2024

Westside 30th

West Hamilton, Fairway Lane, Robertson, Leonard, Wayland, Allen, Kinsley, West Noyes, West Hinds, Padgham, Prospect.

Eastside 1st

East Campbell, Ransom, Marshall, Gordon, Life, Marbie, Park, Noto, East Noyes, East Hinds, Primo, Cherry Lane, Ross Terr, Lower Park Terr, Betsinger.

Northside 2nd

Rt 5. East Seneca, Parker, Williams, Pexton. Cottage, Elmwood, Cedar, Ackerman, Chapel, Willow, Sconondoa Circle.

Kenwood 3rd

Kenwood Ave, Skinner, Vineyard, Chapel, Cramer,

High Pressure Area Around Reservoir/

Storage Tank 4th

East Hamilton, East Campbell, Ransom, Noto, Thurston, Betsinger.





The Dividing Lines Will Be Sherill Rd, Rt5, Hamilton Ave.
Time 6 A.M. – 5:30 P.M. (Monday – Friday)

Sherrill Kenwood Water Department

377 Sherrill Rd | Sherrill NY 13461 | 315-363-2440





The Transfer Station at the DPW is for Sherrill **residents only** and is open Saturdays 8am-1pm year round and Wednesdays from 4-7pm starting April 3, 2024 through October 23, 2024. Coupons are available at Sherrill City Hall.

Residential Collection Schedule for Green Waste

There are only four dates left this year: September 9th & 23rd October 14th & 28th

Residents may **NOT** place green waste at the curb after Monday's collection date or prior to the Friday before the collection date.



please note

curbside leaf collection





For Leaf Collection please place leaves curbside in the marginal strip between the road and sidewalk (where applicable).

Leaves shall <u>not</u> be placed in the road way or obstruct pedestrian traffic on a sidewalk or right of way.

Leaves shall not be placed near or around utility poles, guide wires, hydrants, vehicles, water shut offs, or any other obstructions.



FYI History Buffs from Brian King, Historian

Headlines from the past:

March 21, 1914

"Many Changes at Sherrill"
Sherrill & Kenwood unite as one village
February 21, 1917

"Trolley Line Service Becomes Intolerable"

March 6, 1920

"Shortage of Houses Acute in Sherrill"
October 4, 1920

"Steps for Free Mail Delivery are Begun"
October 23, 1920

"Over 2,500 Books in Sherrill Library"

April 26, 1921

"Sherrill Goes on Daylight Savings Time"

June 22, 1925

"First Speeder Fined in Sherrill"

January 29, 1943

"Patrolman Murphy Speaks to Auxiliary Police"

March 13, 1943

"Officials Inspect Sherrill's New Piece of Fire Apparatus"

Sherrill-Kenwood Volunteer Fire Department News

Membership- The department is always looking for new members. If you're interested in EMS, firefighting or scene support and are 18 years or older for adult membership or 16 years for junior visit the station during weekly Wednesday night drill at 6:50pm.



Sherrill Garden Club News

"The Sherrill Garden Club meets on the first Tuesday of the month at 6 PM at the Sherrill-Kenwood Library. The

business meeting takes place after the speaker or program. Meeting hosts provide refreshments, a seasonal table decoration, Garden Topic and World Gardening prize.

The September 3rd meeting features Polly Anderosa, Master Gardener, who will speak on Victorian Gardens and their love of plants, travel and innovation. Hosts for the meeting are Fran Durant and Jo English. On Tuesday, October 1st, Master Gardener, Linda Sturtevandt, will share her love of herbs in a unique presentation on Herbal Folklore.

On November 5th, SGC member Rebecca Pease will show many methods of Propagating Plants; meeting hosts are Loretta and Steve Szczygiel. All meetings are open to members of the community to learn more about the meeting topic and about the Sherrill Garden Club. For more information, call or text Bernadette VanValkenburg at 315-263-7138."

Meeting hosts are Val Scott and Joyce Smith.

Police Department Reminders

- -Please remember to keep car doors locked, especially at night, even when they are parked in your driveway.
- -Anyone going door-to-door selling a service needs to obtain a Vendor/Solicitor Permit through the City of Sherrill. Please report this if the person does not have one readily available.
- -Be aware of pedestrians. Pedestrians are encouraged to wear reflective gear and use reflective gear for pets after dark.
- -Please be aware of scams. Do not give out information unless you can verify the request.
- -Please honor leash laws, pick up after pets and license your dogs.



The KEYS Program presents...

Free Outdoor Concert

On the Lawn at the KEYS Studios 181 Kenwood Ave, Oneida (old Oneida Ltd. Sales Office)

Bring a comfy lawn chair! Tues, Sept 10th 5pm to 7pm

Featuring performances by...

by Rick's
Polar Poper





Grass Rootz

This concert is made possible thanks to our wonderful sponsors:





it's all about the smiles!

In the event of rain, the concert will be moved indoors.

Visit keysprogram.org for more info!



Don't Get Left Out

Sign-up for e-mail notifications so you can be included on City News & Alerts www.Sherrillny.org

Recreation News: www.Sherrillrec.com

Or connect with us on Facebook

The Sherrill American Legion Post #230

Veterans Day Ceremony

November 11th, 2024

11 a.m.

Triangle Park



Plymouth Alliance Church News

169 Kinsley Street, (315) 363-5642 Rev. Kurt Johnson Sunday Worship, 10:30am Sunday School, 9:15am for Pre K-Adults

Infant Nursery available during the Service for ages 0-3 years old, Children's Church- Every Sunday midway through the Service

Friend Day Service, Sunday June 9, 10:30am-Bring a friend and come out for the morning Service.

Wacky Wednesday begins again in September.

Dinner from 6-7:30pm. A FREE dinner starts the night followed by games. Please contact the Church for more information.

Release Time for E. A. McAllister students begin in October. Please contact the Church for more information.

The church's youth group had a city-wide scavenger hunt on July 30, 2024. One of the items was to find a police officer. They were overjoyed that the local PD allowed a picture to be taken.



Pictured: Officer Inserra with Jim, Charlotte and Ariel

A Letter of Thanks from Holy Family in Vernon

The Food Pantry of Holy Family Church in Vernon would like to say Thank you to the people of Sherrill for their generous response to the National Association of Letter Carriers Food Drive held back in May 2024. Also, to our carriers (Kristen, Derek and Amodeo) who cheerfully tackled the extra load added to their day.







SEPTEMBER

5:30PM TO 8:30PM

Join us for Fall Fest with Gridley AM 14 Gold playing your favorite Yacht Rock songs. Follwed by Fireworks!

SHOW HIGHLIGHTS:



- Gwen and Spiderman
- Vendors Drews Magis Ballons



















Sherrill-Kenwood Free Library

WWW.SHERRILLKENWOODLIBRARY.ORG 543 Sherrill Road, Sherrill

Phone: 315-363-5980 Email: sherrill@midvork.org



HOURS

Monday	10 - 7
Tuesday	10 - 7
Wednesday	10 - 7
Thursday	10 - 7
Friday	10 -4
Saturday	10 - 1
Sunday	Closed

STAFF

Library Director

Cathi Brewer

Youth Services
Coordinator
Amy Garcia

BOARD

President

Lauren MacDonald

Vice-President

Katie Falkenmeyer
Secretary

Rachel Sayles
Treasurer

Rashmi Bismark

Trustees

Briana Linder Connie McHenry

Michael Sayles

Jolene Vanderhoof

Meetings are held the third Tuesday of the month at 5 pm.

Get all your library information in one place!



The new Mid-York app allows you to:

- · Search the catalog
- Place holds
- View and renew your checkouts
- Find and register for upcoming events
- Display your library card for checkout
- Available now in the Apple and Google Play stores!

Story Time



Join Miss Amy
every Monday &
Wednesday
morning at 10am for
songs, stories, and
plenty of fun

Tween Writer's Club

Starts this Fall every Thursday @ 3:30 pm Stop by or call the

Stop by or call the library for more info!

Friends of the Library Book Sale Held at St. Helena's Church

Book Sale Dates: Friday, 9/20 & Saturday, 9/21 Book Donation Drop-off day: Thursday, 9/19

Bag sale all day Saturday! Free books for teacher classrooms! One free book for every child!

One free book a month!



The VVS Imagination Library provides one free book a month to children in the VVS School District under the age of five. Books are mailed directly to the homes of registrants. For more information and to sign up, stop by or call our library!

City of Sherrill 377 Sherrill Road Sherrill, New York 13461



Musical Mishaps



"You know, boys, sometimes I stare up at the stars like this and I wonder ... I wonder wonder who ... who wrote The Book of Love!"



The curse of songwriter's block